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Colorado Gun Collectors Association 

 

Dear CGCA Members, 

  

 A note from our President, 

    Several of the anti-gun bills are now headed to the Governor’s desk for signing. The one we are 
most interested in is the Gun Show Bill HB25-1238. Apparently, the whole reason for this Bill is 
because some anti-gun people went to a gun show and saw a standard capacity AR magazine for 
sale (by law we only allow 15 round magazines) and supposedly they saw a ghost gun for sale (I 
went to the same gun show, and I think they are mistaken) and they got angry. 

The Governor could still veto it so please call and complain about this and the other gun bills. 
In essence the Gun Show Bill says that only licensed FFL dealers are allowed to be table vendors at 
gun shows.  This means that a collector cannot get a table at a gun show unless they just have 
holsters or decoys or something on their table, possibly.  
The bright spot for us though is that we were able to work with the authors of the Bill and get an 
exemption that says, “Collectors Shows are not Gun Shows.”  It wasn’t the wording I had requested 
but it hopefully allows us to keep having our show in the future. Collectors’ shows are only allowed to 
have antique and Curio and Relic firearms (greater than 50 years old) for sale, otherwise we turn into 
modern gun show. The majority of our table holders are not FFL holders. If a transfer requires a 
4473-background check for someone that doesn’t have a C&R or FFL license, we will have a 
designated Colorado dealer available to do that transfer. 
At least now we have a way to make it work for our show after this year.  We have worked very hard 
to fight the liberal anti-gun people in our legislature. They are probably well meaning, but misguided 
and uninformed. 
It is a little premature to talk about all of this stuff now, but I wanted you to have a heads-up before 
you got to the show this year. My understanding is that this won’t go into effect until January 1, 2026. 
All of this brings up a good point. We didn’t know how good we had it at the Merchandise Mart years 
ago. Things were pretty easy then. Things are harder now but who knows, maybe this year will look 
like we had it easy compared to ten years from now. 
I don’t think any new legislation will affect us this year, so let’s get together and enjoy a great show. 
There will be lots of great displays, and many table holders that we have been friends with for years. 
I firmly believe we will still be able to have our show next year, but I don’t want to ever take anything 
for granted again. I love our Collectors show weekend so let’s enjoy each other’s fellowship, and 
party like it’s 2025!  If you don’t have a table reserved yet, there are still a few left if you want to join 
the fun.  
Thanks, 
Rick Wilson 

  

Our next meeting will be April 15, 2025 at the American Legion Post 1; 7:00PM. 

Our program will be: Merwin Hulbert’s Part 2 by Scott Anderson. 

 

 



Thank you to Brent Brown for his presentation of the Unusual Items from his collection.  We 

learned a lot about the Dickert Kentucky Rifle. 

 

Thank you to Henry Platts for his article on L.W. Seecamp & CO. 

 

If you have an article that you would like to share in our newsletter, please send it to Cindy.  

 

We have received a new member application from Patrick Hodgson of Lubbock, TX. 

Patrick collects Smith & Wesson Revolvers – Early Hand Ejectors: 1896-1961. 

     

        We need volunteers for our show.  We cannot have this show without 
volunteer help.  Please contact Scott Anderson if you can help with door security.  
Please let Scott know the days and hours that you can work.  You can email Scott 

at scottro@ecentral.com or text him at 303-903-1956. Please be sure to leave 

your cell #.  Scott will have a meeting on Thursday, May 15 for the door and table 

volunteers at 1:00 PM.   The doors will open at 2:00 PM for vendors. 

 

     

              Our Colorado Gun Collectors Show is  
               May 17, and May 18, 2025  

               VIP Day on May 16, 2025.    
             We still have tables available.   

       Island Grove Event Center,  Greeley, CO 
        Please contact our Show Chairman,  

                Dave Weddle  720-482-0167.  
 

     

                                     
 

            Please visit our website at www.CGCA.com for club news and updates.     

               

                          If you have questions, please contact: 

      Rick Wilson, President     President@cgca.com 

     Cindy Jewell, Secretary/treasurer 303-750-5645; sectreas@cgca.com 

     Dave Weddle, Show Chairman 720-482-0167 CGCAShow@cgca.com     
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